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Term 4 Week 10 
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Hurstville Public School Newsletter 
Email: hurstville-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          Phone: 9587 3963 

Principal’s Message 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
Friday 16 December LAST DAY FOR ALL STUDENTS 

Monday 19 December 
Tuesday 20 December 

Staff Development Day Pupil Free Day 
Anaphylaxis and CPR training 
Library resourcing 
Curriculum Reviews and Planning for History & Geography  
Science and English  
Positive Behaviour for Learning 
STEM  
Project Based Learning 

2017 
 

 

Friday 27 January  Pupil Free Day - Staff only return to school 

Monday 30 January Students return to school 

 
 

 
Welcome! 
It is with great pleasure that I welcome to Hurstville Public 
School your new Principal, Mr Mark Steed. 
 
Mr Steed has been the substantive Principal of Rockdale Public 
School for the last five years. Over a career of 25 years, he has 
held a range of positions in diverse schools: Relieving Principal 
at Kurnell PS; Deputy Principal at Carlton PS; Assistant Principal 
at Bronte PS and Vaucluse PS; and teacher at Bangor PS.  
 
Most recently, Mr Steed has been a Principal Leader, Schools 
Deployment LMBR, leading and training Principals and 
administration staff in the Georges River and Marrickville 
Networks.  
 
Mr Steed brings a wealth of knowledge, skills and experience to 
HPS. He is highly regarded and well respected by his staff, 
colleagues and peers and will no doubt be greatly missed by the 
school community of Rockdale PS.  
 
I am sure you will join with me in welcoming Mr Steed and I extend to him my warmest 
congratulations. I know this will be a most wonderful time in his career and in the next stage of 
Hurstville Public School, and that he will enjoy the full support of the staff and community. 
 
 

mailto:hurstville-p.school@det.nsw.edu
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Presentation Assemblies 
It was my great pleasure to attend our four stage Presentation Assemblies this week, to 
acknowledge the effort and achievement of our students in a wide range of pursuits. My 
congratulations to all students who follow our school motto of Strive for Success, and to their 
teachers, support staff and parents who help them every day to be the best that they can be. 
 
As I said at the assemblies, success cannot and should not be measured by the number of awards 
a person receives. If we teach our children to compare themselves and measure themselves 
against others, they will be in for a lifetime of pressure and disappointment. There will always be 
others who are cleverer, more talented, more attractive, funnier, sportier, more popular etc etc than 
we are, not just at school, but right throughout our lives. We can’t control that. 
 
What we can control is our attitude and our effort. If we seek to improve on our previous 
performance, we will build on success. If have strong values; empathy; concern for the rights and 
feelings of others; a love of learning and a desire to achieve, we will be successful in the things that 
really matter. 
 
I congratulate all students who received awards this week and throughout the year. I congratulate 
all students who have done their best and been a credit to themselves, their families and their 
school, and I encourage all students to strive for success – remembering that success can be 
measured in many different ways. 
 
I offer special congratulations to the newly elected Captains, Vice-Captains and Ambassadors: 
 
Captains:    Bethany Hong and Kaden Kuang 
Vice-Captains: Serena Chui and Philemon Winter 
Ambassadors:  Angel Yu, Ashly Fan, Chloe Huang, Vanessa Wu, Eric Liu, James Liao, Mahdi 

Mourad and Mohit Somachi 
 
Class Arrangements 2017 
We are continuing to plan our class and staffing arrangements for next year and have a preferred 
option in place. 
 
However, our plans can only be tentative until we start next year and confirm our actual student 
enrolment numbers in every grade. A difference of just a few children in a particular grade can 
change the class arrangements across the whole school! 
 
Therefore, we will need to see just what our actual numbers are before we move into our classes for 
2017. If the numbers are different from our anticipated, we may need to rework our plans to limit the 
disruption to our students and teachers. 
 
Thank You! 
As this is my last Belltower, I would like to give my thanks to the many people who make our school 
a better place, each and every day: 
 

 our teachers, who provide our children with the opportunities to learn, find their talents, have 

fun and develop into the fine young people that they are. They are working in ever more 

complex and demanding times, with higher and higher expectations placed on them. I thank 

them for their professionalism, commitment and dedication to our students and our school; 

 our executive staff, for their outstanding leadership, enormous hard work, good humour and 

resilience in ensuring we deliver the best teaching and learning programs for our students, 

and who support our teachers, parents and community; 
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 our administration and support staff, who work so hard in the office, classrooms and 

playground, building and supporting positive relationships and facilitating the functioning of 

the school by making sure our resources, finances and equipment are first rate; 

 our P&C executive and members, who are committed to working in partnership with staff and 

students to create a positive, harmonious and enriching environment where all are welcome 

and valued. In particular, my thanks to Jason Yeo, Rana Jafar Alawie, Lizzy Lee, Angela 

Chui and David Lau for giving so much of their time to HPS. Their leadership of the parent 

community and their partnership with me and our staff have been extremely productive and 

gratifying. They have been a pleasure to work with and I will be forever appreciative of their 

support and friendship;  

 our extended parent and community members who value their children’s learning and 

support our work at home; 

 our School Captains, Ambassadors and SRC representatives, for their leadership and being 

strong and positive role models for their fellow students; and 

 to our students – all 1,212 of them - who challenge us every day to deliver excellence in 21st 

Century education for our diverse learners, and who remind us why we became teachers in 

the first place. 

As I sign off for the final time, I thank you, from the bottom of my heart, for your kind words, 
generous gifts and ongoing support over the last three years. I will treasure the memories of 
my time at this wonderful school. 
 
My best wishes to you all for your continued happiness and good health in the years ahead. 
Treasure your children and make time to enjoy their childhood, as it passes in the blink of an 
eye….. 
 
Mrs Anne Hewson - Principal 
 
 

 
 
I’d like to wish you all…… 

 
As another school year comes to a close I’d like to thanks all the teachers, students and parents for 
making 2016 such a great year. I wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas and holiday season 
with those people who you love most. I will see everyone again in 2017 for another wonderful year 
of learning. 
Ms Jennifer Birch – Deputy Principal  

  From the Deputy Principals 
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Thank you to all the parents and carers who have filled out the Student Wellbeing survey. We have 
ha 78 responses so far. Student wellbeing and the building of student resilience will continue to be a 
priority for us in 2017. For those of you who have not yet completed the survey, there is still time! 
Follow the link https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6NPTKJP . We value your feedback. 
 
I would like to wish our Year 6 students and any students leaving us this year all the best for a 
happy and successful future. To everyone else, have a safe and relaxing holiday and we will see 
you in 2017 for another great year of learning at HPS. 
 
Miss Danielle Scott – Deputy Principal 
 
Grade Requirements for 2017 
 
As we reach the end of 2016, and reflect on a successful year, we look forward and plan for another 
year in 2017. In this issue I have included the requirements that your child will need for their grade 
next year. If your child is prepared with all that they need, they will feel confident and organised to 
begin a new year of learning. Please refer to the lists later in this newsletter. 
 
I wish all HPS families a safe and happy holiday period. I hope you all find time to enjoy some fun 
and relaxation time together.  
 
Mrs Jenny Cooper – Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Early Stage 1-Kindergarten 
KL and 6P had a fantastic time experimenting (and making noise!) with a range of instruments. 
While they practised their assembly item song, ‘Count on Me’ by Bruno Mars, 6P let us play, bang, 
strum and sing along. 

                                           
                 Justin was a natural on the drums.           Ali and Anson were a dynamite duo on the guitar. 
 
 

 

In The Classroom 

We look forward to welcoming students in Years 1 to 6 back to school on 
Monday 30th January 2017. 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6NPTKJP
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KL students had fun making boats out of recycled 
materials and testing if they could sink or float. To 

our surprise, they could all float! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
KL and Miss Lawrence would like to wish        
everyone a very safe and happy holidays. 

 
           

 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Sandra Lawrence – KL Classroom teacher 
 

Textbook requirements for students in Kindergarten 2016 going into Year 1 2017 
 
We are giving you the opportunity again this year to purchase the textbook requirements for your 
child going into Year 1 in 2017 through on-line purchasing. 
Below is an itemised list with the cost, and procedures for making your order at your convenience. If 
you choose to purchase this way, you will receive the books at a reduced price.  
As for this year, the packs will be delivered to the school early in Term 1 2017, ready for your child 
to use in their Year 1 classroom. The on-line booking is open from 16 December, 2016, on the 
LJHarper website and will close on Friday 10th February, 2017.  You have plenty of time to 
purchase at the reduced price of $58.61. Please follow the steps on the attached sheet to purchase 
your child’s pack. 
Unfortunately, after this date, purchase cost will be at the RRP Price of $64.34. 
  

• Please see the requirements for Year One. 

• Packs will be available online until: Friday 10th  February 2017. 

• Payment can be made through the LJ Harper Website www.ljharper.com.au 

• Please see below for online ordering instructions. 
 

Year 1Textbook Requirements Online Price RRP PRICE 
Handwriting Conventions 1 $12.55    $13.95 
Homework Contracts 1 $15.16    $15.95 
Sounds Right Read Write Book 2 $14.40    $15.99 
Clever Kangaroo Activities Book                              $2.00     $2.50 
Clever Kangaroo Topic Book                              $2.50     $2.95 
My Home Reading Journal                        $5.00     $5.50 
Blue Stud Wallet                              $1.00     $1.50 
iMaths Online Access                              $3.00     $3.00 
B4 Mesh Bag                              $3.00     $3.00 

 TOTAL =58.61 TOTAL =64.34 
 

http://www.ljharper.com.au/


 

The Belltower 6 

 

How to Order Online  
 

1.   Go to: www.ljharper.com.au 

2. In the Left Hand Menu select Booklist Schools 2017. 
3. Choose your School’s Name (Hurstville Public 2017) from the list of schools. 
4. Click Add to Cart on the Year One pack you wish to purchase. 
5. You will be taken to the Pack description. Enter your Child’s Name in the Text Box at the bottom of the product 

description, choose the quantity you would like to order and click “Add to Cart”. 

Note: You can complete these steps again for any additional packs you wish to purchase. 

6. Once you have selected all of the packs you require, in the Right Hand Menu click the Checkout button. 
7. Login using your existing account details or Register a New Account. 
8. Complete the Billing Information section and click Continue. 

 
All booklist orders will be shipped to the school regardless of the shipping 

address you enter.  
 

9. In the Shipping Method section, your shipping cost should be $0.00. As all booklist orders will be shipped to the 

school, click Continue. 

10. Enter your payment details for Credit Card Payment (Visa / Mastercard). 
11. Review your order and Continue 

 

You have now completed your order and should receive a receipt to the email address you entered in your registration. 

 
 

Stage 1 
Year 1 
Congratulations to all Year 1 students for a fantastic year of learning in 2016. Well done for actively 
participating in class and striving to achieve your personal best across all Learning Areas.  
 
Last Friday, we went to Funarama at Kirrawee for a day of play and games to celebrate the end of a 
successful year together. All the students had a wonderful day and enjoyed all the activities at 
Funarama. The climbing activity was the students’ favourite as well as the ball pit. There were so 
many smiling faces and laughs all day. We’re sure all the children slept very well on Friday night! 
 
We wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Have a safe and restful holiday. 

 
Year 1 Classroom Teachers 

 

Year 2 
The Year 2 students have had a wonderful end to the year. 
 
Over the past two weeks, they have been finishing off units of work and have managed to maintain 
their enthusiasm for learning, despite some very hot days and the usual tiredness that comes with 
the end of a school year. The students have particularly enjoyed investigations in Maths. They 
planned a pretend pizza party using their knowledge of fractions, surveys and graphs, and created 
and tested pirate-themed board games, using their knowledge of maps, money and chance. 
 

http://www.ljharper.com.au/
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The students also enjoyed learning the song ‘Let It Play’, which they performed beautifully for 
parents on Monday. 
 
I’d like to congratulate all the students for their respectful, responsible behaviour during the 
excursion to Funarama and at the Stage 1 Presentation Day.  
 
We wish all the students and their families a safe, happy and restful holiday! 
  
Mrs Alison Duff – Classroom Teacher  

 
Stage 3 
Congratulations to all Stage 3 students on their wonderful behaviour at a number of events these 
last few weeks, including camps, Picnic Day, Presentation Day, Year 6 Farewell and the last few 
days of school. You have demonstrated responsible behaviour and we are very proud of the way 
you have conducted yourself. Good luck to our Year 6 students as they enter high school and we 
look forward to seeing our Year 5 students next year demonstrate respectful, responsible behaviour 
as the leaders of our school.  

 
 
 

 

Summary of our focus on the 4Cs 

 

As we come to the end of 2016 and the completion of our explicit focus on 

the 4Cs, I’d like to share with you a summary of what we have done and 

some reflections.  
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Term 1 2015 –Collaboration: Teachers focused explicitly on developing students’ collaborative 

skills. Teacher reflection, observation and evaluative data reported that students increased their 

ability to effectively collaborate with peers. As part of our focus on Collaboration, students from 

across the school worked together to make this artwork for our school hall.  

 

 
Term 2 2015 - Creative Thinking: Our focus on Creative Thinking looked at 
many dispositions of creativity in education: perseverance, the ability to take 
considered risks and generating and transferring ideas across the curriculum. 
In a pre-survey of staff, 12% of teachers believed that their students 
demonstrated excellent creative thinking skills prior to the increased focus on 
Creative Thinking skills. In comparison, post-surveys indicated an increase to 
40% post implementation. 
 

Term 3 2016 –Critical Thinking: Teachers focused on developing students’ 

capacity to ask a range of questioning skills to support their critical thinking. 

As a result of this specific focus, data results indicated strong growth across 

the school of ‘higher order’ questioning and thinking skills.  

Term 4 2016 –Communication: The aim of this’ C’ has been to develop 

students’ ability to communicate with a range of audiences using a variety of 

strategies including adapting their approach and/or register to suit different 

contexts. Impact on students’ learning as a result of this ‘C’, as well as more 

information on the value of the 4Cs on students’ outcomes will be available in 

the 2016 School Annual Report. 

Parent Workshops 

Over the last two years, we have run several parent 

workshops to support our parental community on 

understanding the benefit and impact of 21st Century 

Learning and the 4Cs including the theory, 

knowledge, skills and strategies to support them in 

the classroom.  These presentations can be found on 

our school website. 
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2017  

We will continue to focus on 21st Century Learning/Future 

Focused learning in 2017 by developing the implementation of 

the 4Cs throughout the K-6 curriculum.  We will utilise a variety 

of innovative teaching and learning strategies to develop 

student learning outcomes at deeper levels.  

Thank you for your interest in our focus on the 4Cs over the last 

two years. Many thanks to those of you who attended our 

parent workshops to learn more about the benefits and impact 

of the 4Cs on students’ learning outcomes. I look forward to 

continuing to inform you of our practice in 2017 

Have a safe holiday.  

Mrs Amy Mortimer – Teacher 

 
 
 

Cultural Studies- Spanish News 
 
What an extraordinary year we have had in Spanish! I am very proud of all the students in my 
classes and how much effort they always make learning to speak another language. Here are some 
snap shots from 2016… 
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To end the school year, I would like to leave you with this quote:  

 

 
 
Mrs Ximena Pino – Cultural Studies Spanish Teacher 
 
 
 

 
Drama Club 
 
On Monday 5 December, the students of the Hurstville Public School Drama Club were fortunate 
enough to perform for their parents and peers. Their hard work, determination, rehearsing and 
commitment to drama were clearly displayed through their performances.  
 
We would like to thank the parents and students who came to watch the Drama Club perform, and 
congratulate the students on their fantastic efforts this year. We look forward to continuing with 
Drama Club next year.  
 

 
 

 

Extra Curricular 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi9pbPx0PLQAhXDpZQKHYpUC1IQjRwIBw&url=http://quotesgram.com/language-learning-quotes/&bvm=bv.141320020,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNEQZlStHAidZFNrl3glOUTLobkhcA&ust=1481768649354494
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Mrs Anna Kakakios 
 

PSSA 2017 
 

Primary School Sports Association (PSSA) provides an opportunity for students to extend their skills 
and compete against other students from other schools in a variety of sports. 
 
We participate in the Botany Bay Zone PSSA competitions in both junior (10 years and under) and 
senior (11 years and over) divisions. The competitions are held over a summer and winter season. 
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We currently participate in PSSA for the following sports: 
Summer: Term 1 and Term 4                  Winter: Term 2 and Term 3  
Cricket (mixed gender)              Netball 
Softball – Boys, Girls                   Soccer – Boys, Girls 
AFL – depending on interest        OzTag 
 
PSSA tryouts are open to all Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 students. Junior Teams will be selected 
from students who are at least in Year 4 and who are not turning 11 years of age in 2017. 
Senior Teams will be selected from students who are turning 11 or 12 years of age in 2017. 
 
There is a cost involved in joining a PSSA team which is approximately $90.00 per season. 
This includes bus travel, affiliation fees, teacher supervision and upkeep of equipment. 
 
There will be trials conducted during the first two weeks of Term 1 2017 for the Summer PSSA 
teams. 
 
When selecting students during trials, consideration will be given to those who display: 

 Ability and skill level 

 Sportsmanship 

 Cooperation and positive attitude 

 Commitment to training sessions. 
 
If more students indicate an interest in a team than there are positions, trials will be held. 

 Selections will be held over two sessions (minimum) 

 Students do not have to participate in this sport out of school to be eligible to try out for the 
team 

 The selections will be made according to performance during selection sessions 

 Students who are absent due to illness or holidays on all selection days will not be 
considered unless additional players are required to form the team 

 If a child is absent for one of the selection days, due to other school commitments, e.g. Zone 
sports carnivals, then another training session will be held, if possible 

 All teams will be selected by the teacher coaching the team 

 Once selections have been made, decisions are final and must be respected 

 Students are expected to commit to their team for the entire season once selected. 
 
Representing Hurstville Public School is a privilege made available through dedicated teachers 
working above their normal workloads. Students representing us in PSSA sporting teams act as 
ambassadors for our school. The behaviour and attitudes of our students, staff and parents while in 
the community reflect on our school and affect the safety and wellbeing of all participants. As such, 
all players and their parents must sign a Code of Conduct if they wish to accept a position in the 
team. Any student who does not continue to demonstrate responsible and respectful may be 
suspended from a match or removed from the team.  
 

Miss Danielle Scott and Mrs Vicki Koinis    
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CLASS REQUIREMENTS FOR 2017 
 

Kindergarten   2017 
 
2 x boxes of tissues 
1 x roll of paper handtowel 
1 x liquid soap 
1 x art smock/old shirt 
1 x library bag 
 

Support Unit   2017 
 
4 x glue sticks 
2 x packs of baby wipes 
1 x liquid soap 
2 x boxes of tissues 
4 x whiteboard markers 
1 x art smock/old shirt 
1 x library bag 
 

Year 1   2017 
 
1 x pencil sharpener with catcher 
4 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
6 x 2B lead pencils 
4 x whiteboard markers 
1 x liquid soap 
2 x boxes of tissues 
2 x rolls of paper handtowel 
 

Year 2   2017 
 
1 x clear plastic home-reading folder 
4 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
8 x 2B lead pencils 
1 x pencil sharpener with catcher 
4 x whiteboard markers 
Coloured pencils 
30cm ruler 
school size scissors 
eraser 
textas (optional) 
1 x A3 folder for artwork storage 
1 x box of tissues 
1 x protective shirt for painting 
1 x library bag 
 

Year 3   2017 
 
2 x boxes of tissues 
1 x roll of paper handtowel 
1 x liquid soap/ or hand sanitiser 
1 x 30cm ruler 
2 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
2 x lead pencils 
1 x red pen 
1 x highlighter 
1 x whiteboard marker 
1 x A4 document wallet 
1 x A3 document wallet or display folder 
1 x USB Drive (2GB) 
1 x sharpener with catcher 
1 x eraser 
1 x school size scissors 
textas (optional) 
 
 
 
 

Year 4   2017 
 
2 x boxes of tissues 
1 x pump liquid soap 
1 x 30cm ruler (wooden) 
2 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
4 x lead pencils (HB) 
2 x red pens 
2 x highlighters – different colours 
coloured pencils 
1 x whiteboard marker 
1 x thick black texta (sharpie) 
1 x thin black texta (sharpie) 
2 x A4 document wallets 
1 x A3 document wallet or display folder 
1 x A3 Art Diary or Sketch book 
1 x dictionary 
1 x refillable water bottle 
1 x USB Drive (2GB) 
1 x sharpener with catcher 
1 x eraser 
1 x school size scissors 
textas (optional) 
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Year 5   2017 
 
2 x boxes of tissues 
1 x pump liquid soap 
1 x hand sanitiser 
2 x rolls of paper handtowel 
1 x 30cm ruler with mm 
2 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
2 x lead pencils (HB) – not pacers  
Red/blue/black ball point pens 
2 x highlighters – different colours 
coloured pencils 
1 x thick black marker pen  
1 x A4 document wallet 
1 x A3 Visual Arts Diary or Sketch book 
Dictionary 
Thesaurus (5OC) 
1 x set Gel pens (5OC) 
1 x refillable water bottle 
1 x USB Drive 
Headphones 
Calculator 
Geometry set 
1 x sharpener with catcher (non-electric) 
1 x eraser 
1 x school size scissors 
textas  
NO LIQUID PAPER OR TAPE PLEASE 
 

Year 6   2017 
 
2 x boxes of tissues 
1 x pump liquid soap 
1 x roll paper handtowel 
1 x 30cm ruler with mm 
2 x glue sticks (preferably Bostik 35g) 
2 x lead pencils (HB) 
Red/blue/black ball point pens 
2 x highlighters – different colours 
coloured pencils 
1 x thick black marker pen 
1 x A4 document wallet 
1 x A3 Art Diary or Sketch book 
Headphones with microphone 
Calculator 
Geometry set 
Dictionary 
1 x refillable water bottle 
1 x USB Drive 
1 x sharpener with catcher(non-electric) 
1 x eraser 
1 x school size scissors 
textas (optional) 
 

 
 
 
 

 

“Training Workshop for Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages” 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended our parent workshop;  
“Training workshop for teaching English to speakers of other 
languages” in Week 9 this term.  
 
The workshop was run by Naomi Moore, Enhancement 
Program Coordinator from Mission Australia. It was an 
intensive 3 hours training session which covered some basics 
of teaching community English classes including planning 
lessons for beginners. We would like to thank participants for 
providing feedback that indicated the session was successful 
and useful for parents/carers.  
 
A booklet on Tutoring Tips, Techniques and Topics and a 
certificate of attendance will be distributed to participates 
shortly.  
 

 

 Community News 
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CASS Chinese School at Hurstville Public School 

Dear Parents and Students, 
 
CASS Chinese School in Hurstville Public School will start the 2017 new school year soon.  The 
schedule of term 1 is as follows: 
 

 Start date: 5th February 2017, Sunday 

 Morning class: 9:30AM-12:30PM 

 Afternoon class: 1:30PM-4:30PM 

  

For enquires please contact us on (02) 9789 4587 Ext 131, or via Email：
robin_chen@cass.org.au. 
For enrolment, please arrive 20 minutes before the classes start. 
See you in the new term! 
 

启思中文学校 Hurstville分校 2017年招生通知 
尊敬的各位家长和同学们， 

感谢您对启思中文学校一直以来的大力支持。我校位于 Hurstville Public School 的分校在 2017

年将继续为孩子们提供优质的中文教育。现招生工作已经开始，2017 年第一学期具体时间安排如下

： 

 开学日期：2017年 2 月 5 日星期日 

 上午校：9:30AM-12:30PM 

 下午校：1:30PM-4:30PM 

详情咨询请拨打(02) 9789 4587 分机 131 或 Email：robin_chen@cass.org.au。 

启思中文学校 Hurstville 分校 

2017 年 1 月 
 

mailto:robin_chen@cass.org.au
mailto:robin_chen@cass.org.au
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FOOD  

*AMAL FARM*IVE 
MUSICMM*LMM  

SCHOOL OFFICE CLOSED ON MONDAY 19 DECEMBER 2016 
 
Please note that due to compulsory staff training the 
School Office WILL NOT be open on Monday 19 December 
2016. 
 

The office will open for the last time this year on Tuesday 
20 December 2016.  
 
The office will then reopen on Friday 27 January, 2017.  

 From the Office 
 

                                                                                     

Wishing everyone …………… 
Merry Christmas, 
Happy New Year 

And 
Happy, Safe Holidays ! 


